
 

Dear Pastor and Friend in Christ            May 2018 

Be careful for nothing; but in every thing by prayer and supplication with 

thanksgiving let your requests be made known unto God. Philippians 4:6 

What a Joy to learn how to go before God in times of 
worries and trials. God has always been blessing our 
lives and our ministry so we have much to rejoice in the 
Lord. 

March was a wonderful time since we had the 
opportunity to celebrate another mission's conference. I 
will always open my heart to let you know how important 
you are to our lives and ministry in Mexico. American 
churches have always taught and loved missions. The 
Church will take on support a few more missionaries this 
year. Pray for the unity of the church here to keep being 
faithful sending them support. 

We also had the opportunity to go help a new church that 
has bought an old casino and now is going to be 
remodeled to be their new church building. Our team 
helped clean out and remodel the building since it has 
been out of service for more than 20 years. 

In April, we continued with our project to put a John and 
Romans tract in each house of our state (called "towns 
for Christ"). A team of 23 people went 2 days and we 
reached many small towns and villages, and 10+ people 
trusted the Lord Jesus as their Savior. 

In May we had more blessings, many souls being saved 
and many Christians going out soul winning. Four new 
believers decided to follow the Lord in baptism. We will 
always praise God for their obedience. 
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 My mother has been doing well please keep her in your prayers since 
she still has appointments to the eye doctor. 

Another request is for my sister Virginia, she and her husband have 
been missionaries to the Indian tribes, southern Mexico, for over 20 
years. She will need a surgery on her neck vertebrates. There is a very 
good doctor that God has lead to help her; he will not charge for his 
surgery team labor and also he will not charge for the titanium 
pieces(this is over $15,000 dlls.) so the only charge will be for the 
hospital. I don't ask for my personal need, whenever I ask is for some 
church projects or for someone else, in this case is for Virginia. The 
approximate cost for the Hospital will be $3,000 dlls. If you will like to 
help her for her surgery, please let my sending church know about it. 

If it's not possible please keep her in your prayers, And remember, you have always 
been kind and generous and I will always be thankful to you. We do love you all and 
pray for you. 
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    God is always Good!!!! 

                                                                                 IN CHRIST        

John D. Perez 

(johndpg@gmail.com) 

Sending & Supporting Church:                         

Sheridan Road Baptist Church (www.sheridanrbc.com) 

Pastor Lou Jurva 

6911 Sheridan Rd. 

Saginaw, MI.  48601 

(989)777-0550   sheridanrbc@yahoo.com 
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